
Friday 19th January 2024  

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

On Wednesday morning there was huge excitement as the children arrived at school seeing this year’s first 

covering of snow.  During break times, the children enjoyed the delights of the wintry weather conditions as they 

got to work building snowmen.   

On Wednesday afternoon, the children in Yew Tree class enjoyed a Yoga session.  They were introduced to 

techniques to support their overall well-being; breathing exercises, stretching and relaxing.  

Thank you to the parents who attended last nights SAT’s Meeting.  We hope you found this to be informative.  The 

details shared are now on the class page of our school website.  If you have any further questions please do not 

hesitate to contact school. 

Next week, there will be a Phonics workshop on Thursday afternoon at 3.45 pm.  If your child is in EYFS or Key 

Stage One, they are currently being taught phonics through the ‘Little Wandle’ scheme.  Teaching staff will provide 

an overview of how it is implemented and the impact on both reading and writing.  All children in Year One will 

complete the phonics screening check in June. We will be offering advice on how best to support your child while 

building their confidence.  A creche will be provided to allow parents to attend.  If you have any further questions 

please contact the main office.  

Wishing you all an enjoyable weekend.  

Best wishes  

Eileen Murtagh 

Dates for the Diary 

Thursday 25th January—Phonics workshop for parents EYFS/KS1 3.45pm 

Tuesday 6th February—Tempest school photographs (individual portraits) 

Spring Parents Evening Please see details below—  

Y5 and 6 - Tuesday 5th March (3-6pm),  Tuesday 12th March  (3-5pm),  Wednesday 13th (4-6pm) 

All other year groups  

Tuesday 12th March 4- 6 pm  

Thursday 14th March 5-7 pm  

  

 Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we learn, love and laugh together 



 

 

Attendance 

Overall Attendance this week 91%.  
 
Across the school, 1 hour and 4 minutes of learning time was lost this week through late arrivals. 

Don’t underestimate the importance of  
100% attendance. Even one day missed  can have  
an effect on learning. 
 

98% attendance means 4 school days missed 

95% attendance means 10 school days missed 

90% attendance means 19 school days missed 

80% attendance means 38 school days missed 

5 minutes late each day means 3 school days missed 
 

Please be aware that requests for children to take holidays during term time will be classed as an unau-
thorised absence. 
 

Please be aware that unauthorised absences that exceed 5 school days during term time will receive a 
fixed penalty notice (FPN). 

 

Little Church 

Little Church starts again for the new year on Sunday 21st January during 11am mass.  

 

Lion Cubs 

The Lion Cubs enjoyed playing and exploring this week! Come and join us again next week. 

Snowy Wednesday 

Lower than 90% 
Attendance 
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Cherry Class 

Cherry class have settled back into school routine after Christmas very well. We have started new topics 
and have got new areas to explore in class. We are enjoying our new "deconstructed roleplay" area 
where we can design and create any world we like using cardboard boxes. (If you have any large boxes 
we can use, please send them in - the bigger the better!) 

 

In English we have started a new book - The Lion Inside, and we have enjoyed learning about different 
animals and where they live.  

 

In maths year 1 have been learning about numbers to 20 and solving different types of problems.  Recep-
tion have been learning about repeating patterns and creating their own. 

 

In Geography year 1 are learning about the countries in the UK and the capital cities. We have enjoyed 
looking at maps of London and learning about some of the famous buildings. Reception are learning 
about Frodsham and some of the familiar places that we know.  

 

In Science, year 1 have been very interested in learning about our bodies, naming some important organs 
and bones. Reception have been learning about different animals and sorting them into groups.  

 

In art we have been exploring colour by mixing paint and using different materials to create marks, in-
cluding our fingers! 

 

We had a lovely workshop all about CAFOD yesterday and we learned all about what CAFOD do to help 
people and how we all have special gifts.  

 

 

 



 

 

Elm Class 

This week Elm Class have been very busy. In Maths, we have been using coins to 

add up to an amount. 

After reading The Dragon Machine, we have had dragons hiding all around our 

classroom! We have used the text to write diary entries using past and present 

tense. 

In Personal Development we read a book called The Great Big of Families. This 

explored diversity and looked at families, celebrations, religions, home, 

transport and jobs and that the UK is a great place to live because it is so 

diverse.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Yew Class 

It has been an extremely busy week in Yew Class! On Tuesday we had a fantastic play time in the snow we 
enjoyed working as a team to build some snowmen. We had a great time! 

 

This week we started our new geography topic : 'Why are rainforests important to us?'. We discussed what 
we already know about rainforests and posed questions that we hope to answer throughout the topic. We 
then used maps and atlases to locate some the world's rainforests. 

 

In art we have been experimenting using brushstrokes with acrylic paint. We talked about how different 
brushes can produce different brushstrokes. We painted in different directions and followed the contours 
of a shape. 

 

On Wednesday we were extremely lucky to have a yoga session in the hall. We learned lots of stretches 
and poses and enjoyed the relaxing, calm atmosphere. 

 

In science we have been learning about classifying animals according to their characteristics. We were 
introduced to classification keys and how they can be used to organise animals into groups using yes or no 
questions. To help us think of some questions we could ask about different animals, we first created our 
own key to help us classify liquorice allsorts sweets. We asked questions such as 'Is it pink?', 'Does it have 
stripes?'. We then thought about what questions we could use to classify the animal groups. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Cypress Class 

Spring Term has got off to an excellent start with everyone working hard to achieve 
their full potential and demonstrating a great attitude to learning. This week, we have 
enjoyed reading our new English text called The Selfish Giant. After reading the blurb 
and looking at the first page, we created a descriptive poem focusing on using relative 
clauses. We identified good vocabulary and used this to enhance our poems.  

Fractions have been the focus for both Year 5 and 6 in our maths lessons. Year 5 have 
been working on equivalent fractions whilst Year 6 have been exploring how to add 
mixed fractions. Using manipulatives within the lessons has really helped to us with un-
derstanding and achieving the objectives.  

In this week's art lesson, we have been finding out about Fiona Rae and appraising her 
artwork. We discussed the different ideas and interpretations and enjoyed hearing oth-
er people's ideas and views about the abstract art. It has been a great week!   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Award winners 

Well done to this week’s award winners…Please note we can only invite parents/carers of headteacher 

and subject award winners 

 

                                        Headteacher Awards                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Subject Awards                                                                           Pride Awards                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Leaflets 

Frodsham Library, Thursday 25 January, 4pm – Child and Baby First Aid 

Essential first aid training for parents and guardians as well as those who work with children. Also 
includes how to recognise the signs of cardiac arrest, how and when to perform CPR and how to 
use a defibrillator on babies and children. The course will cover what to do with a baby or child 
that is choking and how to avoid choking hazards. 

The training will be delivered by fully qualified and experienced trainer from Cookson First Aid. 
To book go to Child and baby first aid at Frodsham Library event tickets from TicketSource 

For more information about the organisation go to https://cooksonfirstaid.org/. 

Please note: you can bring your child(ren) but please add to the booking as one of the attendees. 
The session can run up to 90 minutes in length.  

 

Mr Curran’s Monday after school club is football this 
half term! 

See all information and booking on this link; 

https://jcpeprimary.classforkids.io 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/cwaclibraries/child-and-baby-first-aid/e-razxve
https://cooksonfirstaid.org/
https://jcpeprimary.classforkids.io

